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A D D E N D U M  N O. 1 

 
August 25, 2022 

  
 
PROJECT: REPLACEMENT OF WATER METER ENDPOINTS 
 

Village of Cold Spring, Putnam County, New York 
  
 

Contractors bidding the referenced project are advised of the following information and revisions 
to the Bid Documents.   

 
 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 
Q1. Per page 330901-03, Part 3 Execution 3.1 C: “Each company shall have at least one 

plumber on the installation team that is licensed to work in Putnam County, NY. Other 
workers may be apprentice plumbers.” The work being performed is not plumbing work 
but rather electronic upgrades. This requirement is redundant since per our recent 
experience in Putnam County, meters being replaced in kind do not require a Plumbers 
license. Techs do not have to operate valves or replace meters or perform any moderate 
“plumbing” work but rather wire work. 
 
A. The worker performing the endpoint replacement does not have to be a Putnam 

County licensed plumber but must have a minimum of five years’ experience 
performing similar work. The worker shall not perform any plumbing type work.       
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